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Mark A. Guilfoil 

Vice President, Supply Management 

REVOCATION OF EXECUTIVE ORDER 11246: EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 

Suppliers please read this official announcement from Mark Guilfoil, Vice President, Supply Management   
regarding the revocation of Executive Order 11246: Equal Employment Opportunity.   

February 12, 2025  

POSTAL SERVICE SUPPLIERS  

SUBJECT: Revocation of Executive Order 11246: Equal Employment Opportunity  

Due to the President’s revocation of Executive Order 11246: Equal Employment Opportunity, as amended, 

and in accordance with 39 CFR 211.3(b), the United States Postal Service (USPS) is issuing this notice to all 

USPS suppliers regarding the effect of this revocation on Postal Service procurement contracts and open so-

licitations.  

The following clauses, provisions, and additional items specified are hereby obsolete, effective Jan. 21, 2025:  

Section 7-8, Equal Employment Opportunity, of the Supplying Principles and Practices  

• Clause 9-7: Equal Opportunity  

• Clause 9-8: Affirmative Action Compliance Requirements for Construction  

• Clause 9-9: Equal Opportunity Preaward Compliance of Subcontracts  

• Paragraphs d. and f. of Provision 4-3: Representations and Certifications  

• Provision 9-1: Equal Opportunity Affirmative Action Program  

• Provision 9-2: Preaward Equal Opportunity Compliance Review  

• Provision 9-3: Notice of Requirements for Equal Opportunity Affirmative Action  

Therefore, and in accordance with my authority under 39 CFR 601.104, these clauses, provisions, and 

items are hereby void and will no longer be enforced in any current USPS procurement contracts or 

solicitations effective Jan. 21, 2025.  

You may contact your contracting officer if you have any questions regarding a specific contract or solicitation.  

 

To: Postal Service Suppliers and Prospective Suppliers 

This newsletter is provided to inform you of important topics and initiatives within Supply Management and the Postal 
Service’s supply chain. You are receiving this communication as a current supplier supporting our operations, or as a 
firm who has registered your interest to do business with the Postal Service. Please share this newsletter with your    
colleagues within your company.  
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ARE YOU REGISTERED TO DO BUSINESS WITH THE  U.S. POSTAL SERVICE? 

 
All suppliers interested in doing business with the U.S. Postal Service should register their company in the Postal Service 
Supplier Registration system. 
For more information, please go to: http://about.usps.com/suppliers/becoming/registration.htm   
 

 

REGISTERED SUPPLIERS – ENSURE YOUR CONTACT INFORMATION IS UP-TO-DATE 

Keeping your information current is the only way to guarantee you won’t miss out on the latest USPS supply management 
news and procurement opportunities. If you have changes to your contact or company information, send your updates to the 
helpdesk at esourcing@usps.gov and, if you have a Contracting Officer assigned to your company also share with them 
your updated contact information.  

CONTACT US! 

We value your questions and feedback to this newsletter. Please feel free to reply to this message with your feedback or 
mail to: 
  
U.S. Postal Service 
Supply Management Communications  
475 L’Enfant Plaza, SW, Room 1100 
Washington, DC 20260-6201 

If you prefer not to receive future issues of Re:Supply send an email to: SMCommunications@usps.gov 
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